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REEDSVILLE - VETERANS DAY PROGRAM 
 

Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032 will be observing Veterans Day on Monday, November 
11, 2013 with a program at the Reedsville High School Gym at 9:30 AM. Then at the 

Reedsville Elementary / Middle School Gym at 10:15 AM. 
 

Students from six area schools, Holy Family & Trinity Lutheran of Brillion, Wayside 
Zion Lutheran, and the Reedsville schools St John/St James, Elementary/Middle, and 
the High School are participating along with the AMVETS. The Public is invited to at-

tend the program at the Reedsville Elementary/Middle School. 
 

The main speaker for the programs will be Richard Lucksinger a Vietnam War Veter-
an. Members of Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032 and Reedsville Legion Post 199 will 
perform a 21 Gun Salute and the Sounding of Taps on North side of the Reedsville 

Elementary/Middle School at 11:00 AM. 
 

After the program at the Reedsville Elementary/Middle School, Veterans of the Armed 
Forces of the United States, spouses, spouses of deceased veterans and auxiliary 

members are invited to join the AMVETS and other fellow veterans for some socializ-
ing and a Broasted Chicken Buffet Luncheon at Webster’s Inn on Third Street, serving 

11:00 AM.- 1:00 PM. Lunch will be complements of owners Steve & Kellie Webster. 
 

Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032 is always looking for new members. You are eligible to 
join if you served in the Armed Services of the United States from September 15, 

1940, until the present time with a honorable discharge or separation, which includes 
present members as Reservists and the National Guard. 

 
Members of the AMVETS ask all area citizens to fly the United States 

Flag properly on Veterans Day, or every day if possible to pay tribute to all 
veterans and to show support to those now serving in the Armed Forces. 
If you are in need of a Flag, contact Gene Wagner at 754-4149. Non use-

able flags can be deposited in the disposal container by the KC Club-
house in Reedsville for proper retirement. 

Thanksgiving Worship ServicesThanksgiving Worship ServicesThanksgiving Worship ServicesThanksgiving Worship Services 
 

Wednesday, November 27  
@ 7:00 pm 

Thursday, November 28  
@ 9:30 am 

 

“Give Thanks to the Lord, for He is Good.”  
Psalm 107 

 

St. JohnSt. JohnSt. JohnSt. John----St. James St. James St. James St. James     
Ev. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran ChurchEv. Lutheran Church 
(Wisconsin Synod) 

219 Manitowoc Street 
Reedsville  

(920-754-4568) 
 
 

H A P P Y     T H A N K S G I V I N G ! 

Reedsville Wrestling Club Casino Night 
 

The Reedsville Wrestling Club is hosting its annual casino night at the Reedsville 
Sportsman’s Club on Saturday, November 16th. Tickets sell for $20, and can be pur-

chased from any wrestling club family or at the door. Each ticket includes $2,000 in casi-
no chips and a full chicken dinner catered by DeGreef’s of Wayside. Dinner will be 

served from 6-7:30 pm. Gambling runs from 7-11:00 pm. There will be a silent auction 
and bucket raffle, as well as other games to be played for great prizes.  

  

The Wrestling Club is also sponsoring a gun raffle. First prize is a Browning Silver 
Hunting Gun 12g. Second place is a Camo CZ 612 Waterfowl Magnum Pump. Third 
place is $500.00 cash. Only 400 raffle tickets will be sold. Prizes for the raffle will be 

awarded during Casino Night, although you do not need to be present to win.  
 

All proceeds from the raffle and casino night will go towards Reedsville Wrestling.   
 

For Questions or Tickets Call John Ebert at 973-3340 or Kathy Griffey at 864-3343. 

A Message from the Village PresidentA Message from the Village PresidentA Message from the Village PresidentA Message from the Village President    
 

Hello everyone,  
It is budget time for the village board.  The board 
and village employees are working towards im-
plementing a budget that continues to provide 
that same services we have in the past.  There is 
more that the board would like to do however our 
funds do not allow us to.  We are looking for 
help.  During a recent inspection of park equip-
ment at Bubolz Memorial Village Park it has 
been decided that the playground equipment is 
original and in need of replacement.  The main 
item that needs replacing is the old wooden play 
structure.  The board is asking if any individuals 
or businesses would be interested in helping the 
board to fund the replacement of this structure.  If 
you attend baseball games at the park or look at 
the park during evenings you will find this struc-
ture is used very much by the young children.  If 
you feel you would like to contribute to the re-
placement of this structure you can call me at 
 1-920-323-4650 or the village hall at  
754-4371.  Thank you for your consideration as 
we look to maintain and improve all that we love 
about our village. 
Thank you- Village President-Andrew Bubolz 



Reedsville Area 

Senior Citizens 
Join us for our 

next meeting 

November 19th 

@ 1:30pm 

Everyone is  

welcome! 

Reedsville News Deadline 
The next deadline for the December 

Reedsville News will be November 8.  

Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped 

off at the Reedsville Village Hall during 
normal business hours.   

Thank you!  ~Amanda Schrubbe 

From the Village Hall 
 
Winter Parking Restrictions: No person shall park any vehicle on any street or 
alley in the Village between two-thirty (2:30) AM to six (6) AM of any day 
from November 1 to April 1. If you have question on this, please contact the 
Reedsville Police Dept at 754-4757. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer’s office will be closed the week of Thanksgiving, Nov. 25th 
thru Nov 29th, 2013. The Police Dept can be reached at 754-4656, Utility Dept 
754-4094, Leroy 323-1466, Cory 323-0980, or leave a message on the answer-
ing machine at 754-4371, and she will return your call when she returns. 
 
Recycling Pick-Up: November 8th & 22nd 

KAY'S KRAFTSKAY'S KRAFTSKAY'S KRAFTSKAY'S KRAFTS 
215 Main Street, Reedsville215 Main Street, Reedsville215 Main Street, Reedsville215 Main Street, Reedsville 

 

Christmas Open HouseChristmas Open HouseChristmas Open HouseChristmas Open House  
Saturday, November 16th  

9a.m. – 5p.m.  

Come on in and get your Christmas shop-

ping started.   

50% – 60% off most of the store.  
(All Christmas 60% off)  

We will have a few vendors- Kayla’s Clips, 

Miche Purses, Cancer gift line,  

and a few more.  
 

RAFFLE TABLERAFFLE TABLERAFFLE TABLERAFFLE TABLE 

Bring your aluminum cans in for our alu-

minum can drive and get a free raf7le tick-

et - all proceeds going to the Reedsville 

Daisy Scouts. 
 

We will be open Saturdays in December 

till Christmas 

December 7, 14, 21  from 9December 7, 14, 21  from 9December 7, 14, 21  from 9December 7, 14, 21  from 9----2 2 2 2     
We will also be open  

December  23 from 10 December  23 from 10 December  23 from 10 December  23 from 10 ––––    5 5 5 5     
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SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 

17226 Limekiln Road, Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com     *     920.772.4135 

November brings to mind all we need to be thankful for and here at Sunrise we 
have many people to show our appreciation to.  We sincerely thank all our vol-

unteers for 2013:  Angie Schambureck, Heather Schmeisser, Katie Schmeisser, 

Shari & Ken Mack and our summer student volunteers:  Alec Gilbertson, Mar-

sha & Jason Schwoerer, Alandra Cady Lorrigan, Katy Frank, Nathan Begotka, 

Samantha Haese, Josh Sisel.  Thank you to the area community service organ-
izations for charitable donations:  Reedsville Lioness, Reedsville Area Senior 

Citizens, Calumet County 4-H Club, Brillion Optomist Club, Brillion Women's 

Group.  Thank you to everyone for your personal donations, or being part of 

the Sponsor-A-

Horse program, fund-

raising for my trip to 
D.C. and for the Sum-

mer Gallop.  Your sup-

port of our program 

here at Sunrise is an 

encouragement as we 

continue to reach out 
to the area youth. 

 Happy Thanksgiving 
to everyone and may 
the Lord bless your 
kindness as only He 

can do, 

Mary Ellen & everyone 
at Sunrise Horse Farm 



Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

304 Manitowoc Street  
Reedsville 

(920) 443-3001 
 

Hours: 
Monday and Tuesday 

Open at 11:00 am 
 

Wednesday-CLOSED 
 

Thursday through Saturday 
Open at 11:00 am 

 
Starting  

November 3, 2013: 
Sundays Open at 10:00 am 

Corner House and  

Garden Center 
920-754-4370 

 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 
Order a Centerpiece to add a Splash of 

color to your table!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come see us at the Fall Fest Nov. 17th at the 

Reedsville High School  
 

The Holidays are upon us...Check out 

what the Corner House has to offer for all 
your gift giving needs.  Wreaths, Fresh 
Centerpieces, Poinsettias arriving Nov. 
25th, and much more. The shop will be 
all decorated up for Christmas starting 

Nov. 13th.  Weekly deals until Christ-
mas, watch our Facebook page for  

details. 

Reedsville AMVET POST 1032 Annual 
BREAKFAST with SANTA 

Sunday, December 1, 2013 
Serving 8:30 AM—1:00 PM 

ALL YOU CAN EAT  
Pancakes (Regular or Potato) 
Porkies & Scrambled Eggs 

Adults:  $6.00 
Children 6-12:  $5.00 

Children 5 & under:  Free 

Orthopedic & Spine Therapy Orthopedic & Spine Therapy Orthopedic & Spine Therapy Orthopedic & Spine Therapy         Orthopedic & Spine Therapy (OST) of Brillion is proud to announce that they have hired Linea Rochford, DPTLinea Rochford, DPTLinea Rochford, DPTLinea Rochford, DPT as a full-time physical therapist. Linea grad-uated from Hesston College in Hesston, KS 2006-2008 and received her A.S., Heath & Medical Occupations. From there she received her B.S., Inte-grative Physiology and then her Doctorate in Physical Therapy from the Uni-versity of Iowa in Iowa City, IA. She is a member of the American Physical Therapy Association (APTA) and the Wisconsin Physical Therapy Association (WPTA).  Linea’s first exposure to physical therapy was as a patient herself! She played volleyball in high school and in college and received physical therapy for some minor injuries. From there she decided she would like to give people the opportunity to take an active role in their treatment by becoming a physi-cal therapist someday. After graduation she worked in acute care at the Uni-versity of Minnesota Medical Center. She enjoys working with a variety of pa-tients and would like to pursue her education in women’s health in the future.  OST has proudly been serving Wisconsin for over 20 years, and specializes in outpatient manual physical therapy. With 16 locations and 5 divisions of care, we are large enough to meet your needs, yet small enough to ensure that you see the same physical therapist at every appointment. We accept all insur-ance plans, and offer free screenings at any one of our clinics.  Linea is currently accepting new patients. To schedule your appointment, please call her at our Brillion location (920-756-9340). For more information about Linea, visit www.ostpt.com. 

U. S. True Color Alpaca Farm 

 Marilyn Nate (owner) 

15832 Reif Mills Road 

Reedsville Wi  54230 

 reedsville7@msn.com   

920-754-4640 

I want to thank all the wonderful people who 
came to my alpaca event on Sept 28-29 

(during alpaca national week-end) 

A BIG THANK YOU to Rick Taddy ( for his 

team of horses that pulled the wagon through 
the fields to Bill Sheehy’s pumpkin patch on 
Saturday), Bill Sheehy for coming in on this 

event, Reedsville Co - op ( for their donation), 
Holy Family Youth group in Brillion (all their 

help in serving drinks and food), Second 
Chance Ranch (for their petting zoo, horse and 

pony rides), Jim's Golf carts of Reedsville (for 
the use of their golf carts for the week-end), 
Mit Leib German Shepherd rescue (for their 

food booth), all the vendors who came to sell 
their crafts / products.  A big thank you to Eu-

gene Durben (black smith), Francis Lenz (wood 
crafting), and Paul Londo.  Jim's Excavating of 
Whitelaw for the donation to the farm. I could 

not have done this without you all. 

 The Alpaca Store is now open here on the 
farm for all your gift giving needs. The store 
has hats, gloves, mittens, children and adult 
sweaters, alpaca yarns, fiber supplies, teddy 

bears, extreme socks, dress socks, soaps, jewelry, 
coffee mugs, cards, and much , much more. 

 Call 920-754-4640 for an appointment.  We’ll 
be open much during the holiday season. 

REEDSVILLE FALL FESTIVALREEDSVILLE FALL FESTIVALREEDSVILLE FALL FESTIVALREEDSVILLE FALL FESTIVAL    

NOVEMBER 17, 2013 

9:30 AM—3:00 PM 

REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Silent Auction, Crafters,  

Delicious Lunch, Door Prizes,  

Music and Much More. 

Everyone’s Invited! 



SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERIALS 
NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND APPLI-
ANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 

ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

REEDSVILLE MANOR NEWS 

At the present time we have a very 

nice two bedroom apartment availa-

ble and will be having a one bed-

room apartment soon.  We are in 

the process of remodeling the 

kitchen. So please contact us at 

920-754-4101.  We would prefer 

someone age 55 and above.  Rent is 

based on your income and all util-

ities are includ-

ed in your 

rent.  It is an 

awesome place to 

call "home".  We 

also would like 

to thank all our 

garden friends 

that so generous-

ly shared their 

produce with us.   

THANKS SO MUCH!!!  
304 Manitowoc Street 

 Reedsville 

NOVEMBER 
SPECIALS 

 
Every Monday 

Tator-Tot 
Casserole 

 
Every Tuesday 

Chicken and Biscuits 
 

Every Thursday 
Seafood Alfredo 

 
Every Friday 

Perch or Walleye Plates 
 

Every Saturday 
Prime Rib 

 
Sunday 

Breakfast Buffet  
10am-1pm 

 
Broasted Chicken  

Available Every Day 
 

(920) 443-3001 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

Have you heard of Kindred North Ridge Nursing and Rehabilitation Cen-
ter?  In case you haven’t, here are some highlights that you should know: 
 
Services Available: 

• Secure Dementia and Alzheimer’s Unit to care for your wandering 
loved one 

• Short & Long Term Rehab for Orthopedics, Stroke, Cardiac, Pulmo-
nary, and Brain Dysfunction diagnosis 

ο Reduced length of stay of patients by 27% in the last 4 years 

• Physical, Occupational, & Speech Therapy on-site 

ο Therapy services are available on an outpatient basis.  No 
need to worry about switching from your therapist after dis-
charge when returning for outpatient services. 

• Expertise in Wound Care and Diabetes Management 

Our expertise: 

• Nursing staff at Kindred North Ridge Nursing and Rehab averages 
over 10 years of experience while rehab staff averages over 8 years 
experience.  Trust your health to the most experienced staff in Mani-
towoc County! 

Call for a tour today at 920-682-0314. 
 

1445 N. 7th Street, Manitowoc, WI 54220 

It’s never too late to join! Did you miss registration? Are 

you still interested in joining the fun? Today’s Girl 

Scouts! More choices! More reasons to join! If you have 

any questions or interested in joining contact Linda at 

754-4701 or your Girl Scout Leader. 

Recycling  
Workshop 

633 Manitowoc St  
920-754-4021 

Hours:   
Mon - Fri    
8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

AUGUST 20, 2013 
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called to order 
at 5:03 P.M. by Board President John Ebert. Present: Board Members – John 
Ebert, Jeff Deprez, Andrew Maertz, and Cory Kiekhaefer, Todd Cavanaugh 
arrived late. Administrative Team Members – Tony Butturini, Michael Nate, 
and Tracie Wurm; Others: Sue Deprez, Chris Christensen, Kris Klug, Heather 
Baugniet, Jamie Brown, Tracy Christianson, Jim Brandt, Jerry Korinek, Di-
anne Korinek, Karen Bowers, Sue Punt, Brigette Sonnabend, Debbie Callo-
way, Mary Zastrow, Jodi Haese, and Becky O’Leary. 
John Ebert announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had been given. 
 
I. Opening 
A. The agenda was approved as printed. 
B. Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
II. Public Input 
None. 
 
III. Reports 
A. High School Principal 
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows: 1. Thank you to those involved in the 
production of “Beauty and the Beast.” 2. Reedsville Alumni donation of 
$2000. 3. Open House Thursday August 29, 2013 12:30-3:30. 4. Freshman 
Orientation held on August 14, 2013. 5. Thank you to custodial staff. 
 
C. Elem/MS Principal 
Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows: 1. Class numbers increase. 2. Building 
prep. 3. English/Language Arts curriculum. 4. El/MS Website updated – 
Reduce paper. 5. Title I Services surveys have been sent out. 6. Title I Aid 
Position – Debbi Calloway. 7. Staff letter. 8. Summer School Program. 9. 
Leadership team. 10. Summer school numbers. 
 
D. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Dr. Wurm reported as follows: 1. Children with Disabilities Program. 2. 
WKCE – Report cards released. 3. New Special Ed Aid Brigette Sonnabend. 
 

E. Board Members 
None 
 
IV. Old Business 
None 
 
V. Consensus Agenda Items 
A. Approval of the minutes from regular and closed session from July 22, 
2013, special and closed meetings from July 30, 2013, August 2nd, August 
5th, August 7th, and August 14th. 
B. Employment Recommendations – 
1. Brigette Sonnabend – Special Ed aid 
2. Debbi Calaway – Title I Educational aid 
3. Chris Krepline – resignation – Varsity Baseball 
4. Boys Varsity Basketball – Steve Brooks 
5. Boys Frosh Basketball – Adam Boeder and Tyler Zahn 
6. Girls Varsity Basketball – Paul Ourada 
7. Girls JV Basketball – Adam Christainson 
8. Girls Frosh Basketball – Roxanne Roffers 
9. Varsity Wrestling – Don Verbeten 
10. Pom Pon Coach – Niki Kiesow 
C. Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills 
Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh. All ayes. 
 
VI. New Business 
A. Discussion / Approval – Transportation Contract and Bus Route for 2013-
2014. Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Jeff Deprez. All ayes. 
B. Discussion / Approval – Milk Bids – Brothers Dairy. Motion by Todd 
Cavanaugh, seconded by Jeff Deprez. 
C. Review of Annual Meeting preparations. 
 
IX. Adjournment 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Andrew Maertz to adjourn at 5:35 
PM. Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Cory Kiekhaefer, Clerk 

• Runny, stuffy nose 

• Body aches 

• Headache 

• Fatigue 

What you should know about the flu 
Influenza can be a potentially fatal illness, especially in those 
who may have other chronic illnesses, a weak immune sys-
tem or are very young or very old.  Influenza is not the stom-
ach flu.  According to the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), 
the single best way to protect against the flu is to get vac-
cinated each fall.  Since the seasonal flu virus changes from 
year to year, it's important to get vaccinated for each new 
strain. So, even if you were vaccinated last year, you still 
need a new vaccination for this season's virus.  You cannot 
get the flu (influenza) as it is not a live vaccine.  It is possible 
to have a reaction to the vaccine, but we ask questions to 
minimize your risk.  As we give flu shots in the fall and early 
winter, there are a lot of viruses being spread at that time of 
the year you could get.  It may not be influenza, so if you are 
feeling bad, we can see you and possibly test you for influen-
za if suspected.  The common symptoms of the flu include: 

• Fever over 101  

• Chills 

• Cough 

• Sore throat 
If you do become ill, please don't   share  your germs with others. The CDC 
recommends staying home and limiting contact with others to keep from 
infecting them.  In addition to receiving the vaccine, these steps can help 
stop the spread of flu: 

• Stay healthy - get plenty of rest, eat a well-balanced diet and exercise regularly 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick 

• Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when coughing or sneezing 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth; germs spread this way 

• Wash your hands often, especially after you cough or sneeze. If soap and water are 
not available, use an alcohol-based gel. 

Denise Brilliant, NP, is a family nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To 
schedule an appointment, call (920) 754-4337. 

FOLIC ACID (VITAMIN B 9)FOLIC ACID (VITAMIN B 9)FOLIC ACID (VITAMIN B 9)FOLIC ACID (VITAMIN B 9) 
This information is from the book Drugs & Nutrient Depletion by Clell M. Fowles, 
Pharmacist and the Natural Health Manual. Folic acid is an absolutely essential 
nutrient which plays many roles in our bodily functions.  It is necessary for pro-
duction and maintenance of new cells, protects the DNA, important for bone mar-
row to produce blood cells, health of the intestinal tract and during pregnancy for 
the growth and safety of the baby.  Deficiency of this nutrient has been shown to 
cause birth defects, cervical dysplasia, anemia, headache, fatigue, anorexia, insom-
nia, nausea, decreased immune function, hair loss and elevated levels of homocys-
teine ( which is associated with a greater risk of heart disease). 
MEDICATIONS THAT DEPLETE FOLIC ACID 
Anti-inflammatory drugs, seizure medication, oral contraceptives, reflux medica-
tion, steroids, diuretics, antibiotics, chemotherapy, barbituates, parasite medica-
tion, diabetes medication, cholesterol medication, ulcer medication, & antacids. 
TOP FOOD SOURCES OF FOLIC ACID 
1/2 cup lentils = 180 mcg. 
1/2 cup pinto beans = 150 mcg. 
1/2 cup asparagus = 140 mcg. 
Are you and your family getting 400 mcg of folic acid every day?  
NATURAL HEALTH SEMINAR -  HERBAL FIRST AID, WEIGHT LOSS, EMOTIONAL 
HEALTH, CHILDREN'S HEALTH, ESSENTIAL OILS , CLEANSING, HANDS-ON LEARN-
ING - $35.00 - REGISTER  - 1-800-223-8225—Saturday, Nov. 16 -  9:00 A.M. - 
5:00 P.M. American Club, Kohler, WI. Nature's Sunshine has an excellent B Complex 
which is available at Roadway To Health at 25% off the retail price for November. 
Contact me at: 
Roadway To Health     *     920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com     *     www. mynsp.com/maryellen 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 September 5, 2013 

A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
September 5, 2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. 
Present were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Mary Olson, and Jerry 
Reis. Absent: Jack Siebert. Also present were: Jeff Reeseman, Ber-
nice Brochtrup, Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, and Joe 
Tisler. 
Following a discussion with Reeseman regarding the Manitowoc 
Street/Mud Creek Road Project, it was decided to postpone the dis-
cussion until the next regular scheduled meeting to review some costs 
incurred due to the delay in completing the project on time. 
Brochtrup explained her concern on the meter situation for the prop-
erty owned by the Preservation of St Mary’s. 
Krahn expressed her concern about donations given to the Fire De-
partment and the Reedsville Fire Fighters. Busse was asked to have 
the Fire Dept treasurer attend the next meeting to discuss this con-
cern. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to amend the 
agenda to take the First Responders, Police, Utility and Fire Depart-
ments. 
Written Reports were presented from the First Responders and Police 
Dept. 
At 7:45 pm, a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to 
convene into closed session, Pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(c) 
to conduct business which requires a closed session to consider per-
formance evaluation data of any public employee over which the gov-
ernmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. Motion 
carried 4-0. At 8:15 pm, a motion was made by Olson and seconded 
by Reis to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of August 15, 2013 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $452,879.38. Motion carried 4-0 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Lorrigan to re-

invest the USDA Debt Service Certificate of Deposit for 6 months at 
the Denmark State Bank. Motion carried 4-0. Hawkins, Ash, Baptie 
and Co. will be contacted about the use of the Utility reserve fund. 
Following a discussion it was decided the installation of the sidewalk 
on N 6th Street will be postponed until next year and combine it with 
some other project. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Lorrigan to have the Manitowoc County Highway Dept do the repairs 
to the dump truck in a lump sum amount not to exceed $3,500.00. 
Motion carried 4-0. Correspondence was presented from the Mani-
towoc County Highway Department pertaining to using salt and sand 
during the 2013-2014 winter season. A discussion on truck routes 
were postponed until the next regular scheduled meeting when Mi-
gnon is present. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Lorri-
gan to send a letter to UPI main office regarding the concern of wood 
and nails being in the cul-du-sac. Motion carried 4-0. Bubolz ex-
plained the effects of the Manitowoc Street Bridge Project on the 
Mud Creek Nature Trail. Following the recommendation of the 
Reedsville Police Dept., a motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Campana to deny the street light request from Webster’s Inn on Third 
Street. Motion carried 4-0. A discussion was held concerning the 
Driveway Ordinance. The completed ordinance will be presented at 
the next regular scheduled meeting for approval. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to approve 
the vacation request from an employee. Motion carried 4-0. Corre-
spondence was presented from the Reedsville Lions requesting ap-
proval to hang their banner for the Franks Presentation event on the 
corner of Hwy 10 and County Road W. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, September 19, 
2013 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorri-
gan to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 
9:05 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
September 19, 2013 

A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
September 19, 2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. 
Present were: Bob Campana, Mary Olson, Jerry Reis, and Jack 
Siebert. Absent: Ryan Lorrigan. Also present were: Brad Busse, 
Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, and JoAnn Mignon 
The minutes of the previous meeting of September 5, 2013 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $25,496.38. Motion carried 4-0. 
President Report: The discussion on the number of members on the 
Village Board was postponed until the next meeting. Working on the 
2014 budget will be done during the October 3rd meeting. 
Ordinance 2013-5 to create a Driveway Ordinance was presented by 
Olson. A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to 
approve the Ordinance as presented. Motion carried 4-0. A motion 
was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert to approve the Tempo-
rary Class Be Liquor License for the Reedsville Athletic Assn. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Cam-
pana to approve the Operator License applications from Rosemary 
Waskow and Maureen Glasow. Motion carried 4-0. Krahn presented 
the 2014 Recycling Grant Application for Review. A motion was 
made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to have Trick-or-Treating on 
October 27, 2013 from 2:00 pm until 4:00 pm. Motion carried 4-0. 
Interest rate will be obtained for the Deerview Drive extension and to 
resurface Industrial Park Drive projects. 
Hills presented the Year-to-Date Call Report 
Discussion on Truck Routes has been tabled 
Busse presented the Utility Department monthly report. Updates were 
given on Well #5 programming, Booster pump at Wastewater Treat-
ment Facility, Meter change schedule, hydrant painting and Park 
Street Lift Station check valve. A motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Reis to purchase and install two (2) Gorman Rupp check 

valve replacements from Vacuum, Pump & Compressor Inc in the 
amount of $1,248.00. Motion carried 4-0. 
Busse presented the Fire Department monthly report. He explained 
the need to purchase new batteries for the Siren. Board approved the 
purchase. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana 
to approve the Application from Jason Burns for the Reedsville Fire 
Department. Motion carried 4-0. Final approval will be given follow-
ing his physical. 
Correspondence was presented from an employee requesting vaca-
tion. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to approve 
the request. Motion carried 4-0. Correspondence was presented from 
Northeast Asphalt regarding extra cost incurred on the Mud Creek 
Project. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to 
send a letter to them stating the Village has decided to stick with the 
$5,000.00 fine. Motion carried 4-0. Correspondence was presented 
from Hawkins, Ash, Baptie and Co. regarding the Utility Department 
Reserve Account. A motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Siebert to use the money in the Reserve Account to pay Utility De-
partment bills. Motion carried 4-0. 
At 7:45 pm, a motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to 
convene into closed session, Pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(i) 
to negotiate specific public business where, for bargaining reasons, 
requires closed session. Motion carried 4-0. At 8:15 pm, a motion 
was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana to reconvene into 
open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, October 3, 2013 
at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana 
to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 
8:25 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 


